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7 January 2019 
 
 
Mr Anthony Barnes 
Senior Planning Officer 
Resource Assessments, Planning Services 
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
Via email: anthony.barnes@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 

 
Dear Anthony, 
 
 
As an outcome of the Mangoola Coal Independent Environmental Audit (IEA) conducted by Hansen Baily 
in October 2019 and subsequent response to recommendations. Mangoola Coal has reviewed the Air 
Quality Management Plan required under Schedule 3, Condition 23 of PA 06_0014 to address the below 
action. 
 

PA 06_0014, Sch. 4, Cond. 3 Definition of ‘affected landholder’ is clarified with 
DPIE as HB would suggest landholder means 
“private” landholder in this context and Mangoola is 
assuming this is referring to any landholder, 
including mine owned with tenants. This should 
exclude any property where predictions from 
another mine are predicted to exceed. 

 
Following a meeting with the Department of Planning Industry and Environment (DPIE) in Singleton on 20 
November 2019, advice was provided that Mangoola should proceed with seeking approval for the 
amendment to the Air Quality Management Plan in line with the recommendation. 
 
If you have any further question regarding this please contact myself on the details below. 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

 
 
Nathan Lane 
Environment and Community Manager 
Mangoola Coal – A Glencore managed company 
Tel: +61 2 6549 5503 
Mob: +61 400 794 425 
Fax: +61 2 6549 5655 
E: nathan.lane@glencore.com.au   
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